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Editor’s Le�er 
Dear Everyone, 
 
 A belated Happy New Year to all the residents of Rudston.  
We hope that all your wishes and indeed resolutions come to 
fruition this year. 
 January has been quite a dreary month and as all our fami-
ly left after Boxing Day to resume their busy lives, Nick and I 
suddenly thought “we are retired ; we can do this “ and popped 
down to the travel agent to book a new year break away.  Of 
course after New Year it is “back down to earth”….such a busy 
time for  those youngsters who are taking exams next term. I 
hope that you manage to do lots of studying. Sorry that does 
sound rather miserable! Anyway, we seem to have avoided 
Storm Gertrude’s worst efforts and Spring is just around the cor-
ner. 
 We have had a surprise and welcome appearance of an 
old friend in our village…..water in the Gypsy Race!  As you can 
see from the picture on the front of this issue, it is gurgling along 
merrily. Can anyone enlighten me as to how it has manifested 
itself in Rudston, when there is an absence of water in Burton 
Flemming? It is, however, apparently gushing out at its source , 
Duggleby Howe. If there are any geologists, ecologists, or any 
other important “ists”, who have knowledge of this, perhaps they 
could write an article for the newsletter. 
 We are sorry to note that Jason, who was the manager of 
the Bosville Arms has moved away. We welcome Megan      
who is the new manager. I hope that people will support the pub 
in Megan’s new initiative “Early Bird Special” meals for Friday 
and Saturday.  You can see future events in the Bosville advert 
in this issue.   
 I would like to welcome any new residents to the village. I 
hope that you have long and happy stay in our beautiful village. 
 
 
Sue Tompkin 
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Vicar: Rev Glyn Owen (01262) 420313 

Reader: Mr John Walker (01262) 603170 

Curate: Rev James Trowsdale (01262) 490148 

Rudston with Boynton, Carnaby & 
Kiham 

Church services and events for February 
7th     9.30am Holy Communion 
10th    10.30am  Ash Wednesday Holy Communion (with 
ashing)  
14th    9.30am Morning Prayer 
21st    9.30am Holy Communion and Trailblazers 
28th   10am  United Parishes Holy Communion at Rud-
ston 
Each Wednesday there is a service of Holy Communion at 
10.30am followed by coffee 
Dear Friends, 
  You may have seen in the press that the Archbishop of Can-
terbury is working with other churches to fix the date of Easter 
(something people have been trying to do since the 10th centu-
ry!) Don’t worry about pencilling the new date in your diary yet 
though; even if all goes well it could take 10 years. In the mean-
time we’ll still have the moveable 
date for Easter Day which can fall 
anywhere between 22nd March 
and 25th April. This year we have 
a very early one; 27th March. That 
of course means Lent is early this 
year and you will see that Ash 
Wednesday (the start of Lent) is 
on 10th February. 
  Throughout the centuries Chris-
tians have looked on Lent as a 
special time of spiritual development (a little bit like giving your-
self a spiritual workout or spring clean).  
Continued on page 4 
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From page 3 
In our group of churches we will have a weekly ‘Lent Lunch’ to 
which all are welcome. Nice soup and bread, a short reflection 
and good company. Rudston’s will be on Wednesday 17th Feb-
ruary and Wednesday 16th March both at 12 noon in the village 
hall. The other dates and venues will be on the notice board. 
We’ll also have a weekly Lent course. Rev. Ray Eveliegh will 
lead this on Monday evenings starting 15th February. He’s cho-
sen the title, “Extra Time’.  It will be exploring the biblical 
‘Apocalypse’ and texts relating to the end times. If you are inter-
ested in this fascinating topic call him on 01262 420062 for ven-
ue and details. 
  With every blessing, Glyn 
   
  
On 5th Jan 2016, the WI meeting at Rud-
ston Village Hall was attended by 18 mem-
bers. Jenny Herring welcomed everyone 
and introduced the speaker, Robert Chester 
from Sewerby Hall, He is the Museum  
Officer for the inside of the Hall. 
He gave a very interesting talk on its history and recent restora-
tion. 
 Our competition was an old fashion kitchen item, judged by 
Robert. 1st prize went to Shirley Harland, 2nd Hazel Conner 
and 3rd June Sellers. Congratulations to you all. Also at the 
meeting we discussed items from the  WI Newsletter. 
 On 15th December we enjoyed an excellent Christmas 
Lunch at the Trout, Wansford. 
 If you are interested in joining, or would like to come along 
as a visitor, you would be made very welcome. Our next meet-
ing is on Tuesday 2nd February .This meeting will be an “open 
meeting” with speaker, John Walker talking about “a Victorian 
Golden Wedding”. Anyone wishing to attend would be wel-
comed. For further detail,  please contact Sue Dawson  
01262 606153. 
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Treat you and your loved one this Valen#ne’s Day to 

 a 3 course dinner, bo)le of Prosecco and 1 night  

stay in our cosy accommoda#on with breakfast  

included all for £99. Or come join us for  

dinner £19.95 per person glass of  

prosecco on arrival  

Saturday 13
th

 February 

 6pm-9pm. 

Valen�nes Day Special Offer at the Bosville 

Starters 
 

Spiced bu�ernut squash soup 

served with crusty bread. 

Bacon and cheddar stuffed 

mushroom 

served on a tender leaf  

salad. 

Smoked salmon brusche�a 

served with cream cheese 

dressed with citrus  

vinaigre)e. 

Main Courses 
 

Thyme roast pork with cider  

cream sauce 

tender pork loin served with herby 

sauté potatoes and season  

vegetables. 

Herb crust rack of lamb 

Tender rack of lamb cooked to your 

liking served with red wine jus,  

dauphinoise potatoes and seasonal 

vegetables. 

Mediterranean stuffed chicken breast 

chicken breast stuffed with feta 

cheese, sundried tomatoes, and Kala-

mata olives, served with homemade 

seasoned wedges and Greek salad. 

Vegetarian Op�on 
 

Mushroom, spinach and 

brie tart 

served with baby leaf  

salad dressed with  

balsamic  

vinaigre)e and minted new 

potatoes. 

Desserts 
Homemade lemon posset  

with homemade short bread hearts. 

Homemade s�cky toffee pudding  

served with custard or ice-cream. 

Homemade clemen�ne  

cheesecake 

served with an orange coulis. 
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 The coffee morning at Romana was very enjoyable before the 
rush of Christmas. Thanks to all those who gave, helped, baked and 
came and especially to Wendy and Tony for hosting the event.. £540 
was raised for Church funds. 
 We would like to thank Charlie and Jane Richardson for provid-
ing  the wonderful Christmas tree for Church and all who helped deco-
rate for the festive season. 
 If anyone is willing to take a turn at cleaning Church, doing 
Church flowers or serving coffee after the services please let June 
know as the new rotas will be made shortly in time for April. 
        Thank you to all those who have taken their turn in the past year. 
        We would like to thank you for your support in 2015 and look for-
ward to you, your families and friends joining us at our events in 2016 
 June Sellers (social secretary to Rudston P.C.C). 

  A Snowdrop & Aconite Walk  
at Thorpe Hall, Rudston YO254JE 

on Saturday 20th & Sunday 21st February 
10 am until last entry3.30pm 

Adults £3.50  Children under 16  £1.00 
Light refreshments available.  

In aid of Church funds. 
Wellies/ Walking boots essential. 

No dogs please. 
Contact number June Sellers 01262 420237  
By kind invitation of the Macdonald Family 

Spring Lunch at Low Caythorpe on Tuesday 8th March 
2 sittings 12 noon & 1.30 p.m. 

£10 each includes hot main course, sweet, coffee  & Raffle. 
Please book seats with June Sellers a.s.a.p.to reserve the 
sitting you require on 01262 420237  Each sitting limited to 

30 people. 
All proceeds in aid of Rudston Church 
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 Trouble!  I was beginning to think it was following me around 
before Christmas.  Even mention of a minor crime in the last news-
letter was unfortunate because coincidentally another one had tak-
en place in the village, to which some thought I was referring.  
Apologies of course to anyone caught up in that.  Both those ap-
peared in the monthly police reports that we have been receiving 
for some time, but later in December came the news that those 
would be discontinued.  (Another victim of “cuts” no doubt). 

  The dog article didn't appear in the last newsletter.  It was 
coming from East Riding of Yorkshire Council and wasn't received 
in November as expected.  It may or may not be found elsewhere 
in this issue.  

  Now some good news.  At the December parish council meet-
ing it was agreed that the Precept could be reduced, as our bank 
balance is likely to be on the high side at the year-end of 31st 
March.  As a result, we are informed that it is equal to a reduction 
of £5.19 on your Council Tax band D.   Whether that will balance 
increases elsewhere remains to be seen, and it should be empha-
sised that this Precept reduction is likely to be one year only.  (As 
new audit procedures are introduced, we are keen to demonstrate 
financial “good management”)! 

 The December meeting was quite lengthy after a large num-
ber of “matters arising”.  Most would probably be described as mi-
nor or routine though.  The few bus service survey forms received 
at the time, perhaps not surprisingly, showed little use.  It did throw 
up the related question of buses around the village though, and we 
questioned the necessity of some of them needing to use Church 
Lane and Eastgate.  The answer appears to be “yes, we are afraid 
so”. 
Continued on page 8 
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From page 7  

Another meeting will have been held in January by the time this 
is read, which promises to be a much shorter affair.  Traditionally 
this is the one most likely to be affected by snowy weather, but 
at the time of writing the chances of that look pretty remote.  The 
next meeting should be March, so plenty of time, and chance to 
advise date here, before that. 

 Fracking is the latest major concern in the area, and initial 
contact has been made by the company concerned, Cuadrilla 
Resources.  Naturally they are stressing the potential benefits of 
their operations.  Tests are still being undertaken, and any plans 
to operate in our area will go through the usual planning proce-
dure via the county council.  Meanwhile, if anyone has particular 
concerns there is a public helpline number: 0800 1303 884.  
 They would also consider coming to talk to us about it all, 
and this will be put to parish council members at the January 
meeting.  (Personally I have visions of the Gypsey Race sud-
denly disappearing down a big hole!)                                                                                         
Phillip Crossland 

(Please note that any opinions expressed in this column are not 
necessarily those of the Parish Council)     
      

 

On behalf of all the members of      
Rudston WI, we would like to take this 
opportunity to say goodbye to Jenny  
Herring, who is moving to pastures 
new, and express our thanks for all her 
contribution and hard work. Jenny has 

been a wonderful asset to the WI and to Rudston Village, she 
will be sadly missed. 
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                      North Wold Lions 

We are always looking out for new mem-
bers, so if you have some time to spare and would 
like to know more about becoming a member of North 
Wolds Lions Club please contact Mike Sellers on 
01262 420237. 

Club meetings are on the 2nd & 4th  Tuesday of 
each month except August at Manor Court Hotel, 
Carnaby . Various functions and events are organised to raise funds 
for the Lions Charities which mainly fund the local area as well as 
some national and international emergencies. 

Dog Poo - Bin that Bag 
 Most of us are responsible dog owners and clear up any mess 
our dogs make in a public place, footpaths, grass   verges, parks 
etc.  Unfortunately there are one or two who don't and that gives all 
dog owners a bad name. 
 There is now legislation in place for the Parish Council, or any 
member of the public, to be able to take action against anyone 
whose dog is seen to make a mess in a public place and the owner 
does not clear it up.  A report is sent to Beverley and an instant fine 
of £75 is issued.  If this is not paid a £1000 fine can be expected fol-
lowing a hearing at the Magistrates court. 
 This legislation extends to people who allow their  dog to 
roam free. 
 Please ensure that you have enough poo bags with you and 
bin the bag.  Don't leave it in a hedge or on the roadside, take it 
home with you and bin it. 
 Please help us to keep the village a safer place.  Dog mess 
looks disgusting, can cause blindness in children and is not a pleas-
ant sight for visitors to Rudston. 
 

Chris Shanks 420993 

EASTER BINGO  at Ferns Farm Hotel ,  
Carnaby  Thursday 24th March. 

 Eyes down at 7.30 p.m. 
This is always very popular so get there 

early for a good seat. 

BINGO at North Star  ,  
North Landing,  
Flamborough 
Tuesday 16th  

February. 
Eyes down 7.30. p.m.  

All welcome. 
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Kilham Church of England Primary 
School 

www.kilhamschool.co.uk 
(Mr S England 01262 420214) 

“From the school” 

 On behalf of everyone here at Kilham CE Primary School I 
would like to wish everyone a happy new year. Christmas at Kil-
ham CE Primary School was as busy as ever, with Santa Sunday, 
a school disco, performances of ‘Gnome Alone’ and ‘Baboushka’, 
a Christmas Welly Walk for the youngest children, a bike 
breakfast, Christmas Jumper day and a lovely nativity in 
Church. I would like to thank everyone involved in school’s fes-
tivities for making it such a happy, memorable time for the 
children.  

 Our spring term has now begun and there are plenty of 
things happening at school. Computer club, multi-skills sports 
clubs and football clubs are all taking place this term, as well as 
swimming galas, hockey tournaments and football. Each class 
has started a new topic for the spring term; Class 1 are learn-
ing about space, Class 2 are finding out about ‘famous queens’, 
and Class 3 are going back to the stone age! We will also be 
continuing with a range of cycling activities, hosting our annual 
Easter Fair and having our Easter Service in All Saints’ Church. 

Kilham School are Humberside Champions  

and one step from Wembley! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Continued on page  11 
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From page 10 

 After success in the Driffield Schools tournament and 
then the East Riding football championships, Kilham year 5 
and 6 boys travelled to Grimsby on Friday 20th November for 
the next level of competition – the Humberside Finals. The 
boys played 4 matches, Airmyn Park Primary School were 
their first opponents, with Kilham winning 3 - 0, and then St 
James Church of England Primary School were also beaten 3 -
0! Barmby Moor  were next - tougher opposition who were un-
lucky to concede an own goal early on, however it was caused 
by the pressure from the Kilham forwards and Kilham ended 
up beating them  3 – 0 as well! The final match was against 
Enfield Primary School. The boy’s pattern of play continued in 
the final match and despite some strong attacks from En-
field, Kilham won the game 2-0! 

Mrs Atkinson said, “Winning the tournament with a maximum 
12 points and no goals conceded was a fantastic achievement.” 

S England 

    Early Bird Special 

     Come join us for our new  
          Early Bird Special 
           2 meals for £10   
    Every Friday and Saturday 5pm-7pm  
    with a choice of:- 
 

   Mince beef and onion pie. 
   Fish and chips. 
   Chicken curry and rice. 
   Toad in the hole. 
   Roast of the day.  
   Classic or vegetarian carbonara.    
   Cheese & leek tart 
        Lasagne 
    The menu will change weekly 

  Book now on  
 01262420259 
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WORDSEARCH  

R E H P A R G O E R O H C A L O 
E T Q K C A J E L P E E T S G M 
H U S H E P L J U H D W H T D L 
P T P H A R M A C I S T E R V E 
A L V A X P H E R L D V S O I O 
R R E G N O M R E T S O C N T R 
G T L J R W T N M C O E A O S E 
O A D C K J D S L E E N P M I G 
T L M E L O Q U I S T X O E M N 
O B A R R I S T E R O V L R R O 
H R E T T E R E H S U E O T E M 
P A S T R U Q L I N S C G P D N 
D W V M X A R T S E E J I B I O 
W B N T R D E O Q O P D S N X R 
V E N T R I L O Q U I S T M A I 
L P S R E H S A D R E B A H T M 

 Missing Word for Dec/Jan …..Pomegranate  

Choreographer 
Escapologist 
Usherette 
Costermonger 
Ironmonger 
Ventriloquist 
Astronomer 
 

Steeplejack 
Taxidermist 
Photographer 
Barrister 
Pharmacist 
Haberdasher 
M _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ 
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      Y     H       C         
Z       F      W      B                 
Q         G         X          
 I    V     
   D        N        J             
 E  K 

Answers page  15 

For Younger Readers 

 Rearrange the missing  
 letters to find 2 planets in    
  the solar system 

Word Wheel 

Puzzles and Quizzes 

 

 

Valentine’s Day Quiz 
1. What does the name Valentine mean 

2. How many calories do you burn while kissing 

3. Everyone knows the story of Romeo and Juliet. What was  

 Juliet's last name? 

4. People of which profession receive the most cards on 

  St. Valentine's Day? 

5. Who is Cupid's father? 

6. When are the most Valentine cards purchased? 

7. Who is Jack Valentine? 

8. Who is the Roman goddess of love and beauty? 
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Articles and letters to the editor; Sue Tompkin, Northside 

House, East Gate, Rudston, Tel 01262 420705 
Email nicksue.tompkin@fsmail.net 

www.rudston.org.uk 
 

Telephone numbers, postal and email addresses printed in the Rud-
ston Newsletter, are in the public domain. The publication may be 
read by people from outside the village, either in  paper form or 
viewed on the website. 
Contributors please note that the deadline for articles, letters and no-
tices for the March Newsletter is 24th February. Any received after 
this time may be omitted but included in the next issue, if appropri-
ate. The above does not apply to bereavement notices and messag-
es, which will be included if at all possible. 

MiBus Service to Driffield 

Call 08456 445949 Mon-Fri 08:30 – 16:30 to book a seat. 

Every Tuesday, pick up from your door step. 

Pick up Rudston 09:55; drop Driffield 10:20 

Pick up Driffield 12:30; drop in Rudston 12:50 

      JOHN RAWLINGS 
 

   TV-VIDEO-HI-FI-SATELLITE 

          SALES & REPAIRS 
 

   Fast, E�cient & Personal  

     Service Always Given 
 

     Free Delivery & Installation within Our Service Area 
 

01262 421906 or 07974 674489 

Find us in Which ? Local 
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Puzzle Solutions   

 
 

Valentine’s Day Quiz 
1. Strong, worthy  

2. 1-2 per minute  

3. Capulet 

4. Teachers 

5. Mars - Cupid is the son of Mars and Venus.  

6. Two days before 14th February- In Denmark and Norway, 
Valentine's Day is called Valentinsdag.  

7. Character that leaves sweets for kids - Jack Valentine origi-
nates from Norfolk in the UK. 

8. Venus - Venus is the Roman version of the Greek goddess 
Aphrodite.  

Word Wheel PLUTO  MARS 

For Younger Readers 

 

S H E R T A 

R A T S H E 

T E S H A R 

A R H E S T 

H T R A E S 

E S A T R H 
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Advertising 
Business advertising is charged per issue at the following rates:  

    1/4 Page £2.50       1/2 Page £5.00  Full Page £10.00 
Contact the editor to discuss your requirements. 

Please make cheques payable to - Rudston Newsletter. 
Treasurer: Shirley Harland 

Useful Phone Numbers - Local Services 
MediBus 01482 395533 - E-mail: richard.willis@eastriding.gov.uk  

Library Van every other Tuesday, Long Street around 11.50am 
East Riding of Yorkshire Council Customer Services Centres:- 
Town Hall, Quay Road, Tel: 01262 422500, Fax: 01262 422509 
Driffield: Council Offices, West Garth, YO25 6TP 

Tel: 1377 255556, Fax: 01377 253655 
James Cole - Milkman, delivers daily - 01262 609486 
Chris Rudd - Wet fish, Wed. around 9 am - 605489, Mobile 07798 
652675 
 

Trade Directory 
Stephen Cooper -   Joinery & uPVC improvements - 420811 or 
    0 7590206629 
Steve Mitchinson - Plumbing & Heating  07941645532 
Lister Windows -    PVCu Specialist in Windows, Doors &  

    Conservatories - 609991 
B B Electrical -       Electrical repairs, inspecting etc. 678354 or  
    07809 58760 
Stephen Ward -      Deep tissue sports, and remedial massage 
    07855951857 
Neil Jenkinson -     Plumber  420839 or 07856291737 
John Rawlings  -    TV-Video-Satellite Sales & Repairs      
     07974674489  or  01262421906 
Beech Electrical -  East Gate…. For all repairs and installations  
     07984133095 or 07958356205 


